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Madam President, 
As the Chairperson of the Hong Kong Council of Social Service, I would be very interested to see social enterprises expand in Hong Kong, as they have in some other places.
However, I am afraid to say that in some ways, this motion might give people the wrong idea about social enterprises.
A social enterprise is supposed to be self-supporting. It should not need

government loans or funding or seed money.

There are two reasons for this.
Firstly, the whole point of a social enterprise is to free people from

dependency on the Government. The idea is to encourage self-reliance in the community, rather than devise new ways for people to depend on the

Government.
Secondly, if a social enterprise receives financial assistance from the

Government, it will be able to compete unfairly against private-sector,

profit-making enterprises. That would be the case not only with subsidized loans or seed money, but also through cheap premises and other help.
In theory, subsidies for a social enterprise can produce pay back through

cost savings for the Government. An obvious example would be by getting people off welfare or reducing environmental damage. But the best way to make sure a social enterprise is positive and viable is by letting it compete fairly in the open market.
Experience overseas shows that businesses run for partly social ends can

be very successful. But these enterprises are usually part of a bottom-up

process. They are local initiatives, with involvement of the non-governmental organizations (NGOs), community groups or private sector. The process is not run by civil servants.
Maybe we should all ask ourselves why Hong Kong no longer has that

tradition of local self-help. Everyone ― the business community, the more disadvantaged parts of the population, and the bureaucracy itself ― looks to the Government. This motion and its amendments give that impression very clearly. No one questions the idea of the Government leading the process in various ways. It may be because we still have the old, top-down system of colonial administration. It might be because of the economic changes and volatility of the last 10 years or so.
Whatever the reason, it might be more helpful if the Government and the

community as a whole stepped back and asked some basic questions about the overall environment for small enterprises.
Does our social welfare system discourage people from working? Can

we make sure that it is flexible enough to reward people who go out and earn money?

Does red tape get in the way? Do business licences, regulations on land

and building use, and rules on health and safety prevent small enterprises from being started up or growing? Obviously, we need some regulations, but have we gone too far in some areas?
Does the lack of competition in parts of the domestic economy penalize

smaller companies at the expense of big ones?
I am all in favour of social enterprises. I look forward to seeing more of

them developed by the NGOs, educational bodies, youth groups, churches and neighbourhood and other groups. But if they need a new bureaucracy to start them up and micro-manage them, or some other sort of government subsidies, they are simply band-aids.
What they really need is an environment which encourages and rewards all self-starting enterprises ― whether it is for profit or for social ends. That is the big picture we should ask the Government to look at.

Thank you.
